

Ashill Village Newsletter May 2018

WELCOME to your May newsletter. A number of events are coming up. Perhaps you would like to come to one...or more?

Forthcoming events

St Stephen's Ashill

Services are on the 1st and 3rd Sunday of each month at 9am.

1st Sunday: Family/All Age Worship and 3rd Sunday: Holy Communion

May 6th is the Family service this month with Holy Communion on the 20th.

You are **all** very welcome.

Refreshments after each service.

Village Hall Maintenance Day

on Saturday May 12th between 10pm and 1pm to do those necessary odd jobs in and around the hall.

Please contact Claire <u>njcmmorton@btinternet.com</u> if you would like to be involved, or just turn up.

Many hands make light work!

Jobs that we hope to tackle on the 12th include:

Sorting wonky chairs/tables

Cleaning kitchen

Sorting larger store room

Strimming and garden tidying/weeding

Clean mould off outside doors

Internal painting

Measuring the curtain tracks to replace with new later

Can you think of anything else?

Refreshments provided for all your hard work!

IMPORTANT: NEWSLETTER SUSCRIBERS

Data Protection message to for all recipients of the Ashill newsletter.

Thank you to everyone who 'opted in' via email. If you know of anyone else who would like to receive the newsletter please could you give

barbiesmail123@gmail.com as the contact?



Would you like to sponsor a barrel of beer?

We run the event each year to help the Village Hall raise money towards facilities for our community. Sponsorship of:

£25 gives you one free entry ticket plus a souvenir half pint glass

£50 gives you two free entry tickets and 2 souvenir half pint glasses

£75 gives you three free entry tickets and 3 souvenir half pint glasses

£100 gives you five free entry tickets and 5 souvenir half pint glasses and your business name/logo on the beer barrel and in the event programme.

If you can support our village event please could you confirm by May 31st to <u>barbiesmail@btinternet.com</u>

Your sponsorship is really appreciated. Maintenance of the village hall facility is largely dependent upon the fundraising activities, events and donations from the local community.

FULL CASH BAR GREAT BANDS CIDER HOG ROAST & FOOD OUTLETS

For bookings and further information please visit www.ashillvillagehall.co.uk

Committee members: Chair: Pat Blackman, Secretary: Sue Treseder, Treasurer: Peter Bradbury, Jonathan Burgess: Booking Secretary, (burgess.jonathan@yahoo.com) Ruth Tootill, Tony Sanders, Becky Darby, Viv Perry, Claire Morton, Barbie Bradbury, Kathryn Hebly, Terry Edwards, Tony Murphy and Dianne Burgess. Ashill (Devon) Village Hall, registered charity number 268793



Ahoy Matey

Saturday June 30th

From 3pm - 5pm
Come dressed as a cabin girl or boy
- go home as a PIRAGE!
Only for Ashill cabin boys and girls up to age 12

Please bring a friend to join you in the fun and games

All youngsters to be accompanied by an adult please

Please contact Barbie by May 31st

with your child's name and age so that the correct amount of swag bags can be prepared

barbiesmail@btinternet.com

07527 839 789

Piratical games, fun, crafts and more...

Captain Stubble from the good ship Scallywag will be coming to the Pirate Party!

For ALL ages up to 12. Bring a friend along too.

10-12 years old? Feel you are too old for a party? Please come along - you will have fun and gain some piratical skills too!

Get you and your friend's names to Barbie and come for an adventure on the high seas at the village hall on Saturday June 30th 3-5pm

Ashill Flower Show

Saturday 28th July 70th Anniversary

Schedules are available now from Rosalie Fleet 841357 or they can be downloaded from <u>ashillvillagehall.co.uk</u>

It is hoped to make this a major village event. There will be children's games in the afternoon, refreshments and of course prize giving! Your support will be welcomed!



News from the Village Hall Committee

Thank you to everyone who attended the recent AGM. It was good to have the support and interest from 30 plus of you!

The AGM minutes can be found on the www.ashillvillagehall.co.uk website

New suggestions for events include a car treasure hunt, quiz, a Culmstock vs Ashill cricket match, another murder mystery night, a table top sale, pig race night, a village picnic and an evening of memories of Ashill in days gone by to name just a few. If you have any suggestions please contact Sue at sue.treseder103@gmail.com

We said a sad goodbye to Nick, Gary and Martyn who have now all stepped down. Thank you to them. We have happily welcomed Jonathon, Terry, Tony and Dianne to the Committee.

Suggestions for your Newsletter

If you have anything that you would like add into the Newsletter in future, please contact barbiesmail123@gmail.com
Deadline for the next issue-Wednesday 30th May

For bookings and further information please visit www.ashillvillagehall.co.uk

Committee members: Chair: Pat Blackman, Secretary: Sue Treseder, Treasurer: Peter Bradbury, Jonathan Burgess: Booking Secretary, (burgess.jonathan@yahoo.com) Ruth Tootill, Tony Sanders, Becky Darby, Viv Perry, Claire Morton, Barbie Bradbury, Kathryn Hebly, Terry Edwards, Tony Murphy and Dianne Burgess. Ashill (Devon) Village Hall, registered charity number 268793